

VERMONT ARCHAEOLOGICAL SOCIETY

April 2010 Special Edition

The Vermont Archaeological Society Electronic Newsletter

Greetings!

Public Meeting on April 29 to get comments on Proposed Revisions to the "Historic Sites and Act 250" Rules

The VT Division for Historic Preservation is seeking comments from all interested stakeholders on the final version of the Division's proposed revisions to Rule 4 on "Historic Sites [including archeological resources] and Act 250."

The Rule sets out how the Division conducts its review process for historic buildings, structures and archeological sites.

In 2001, the Vermont Division for Historic Preservation (DHP) promulgated Rule 4 to describe its process in the course of Act 250 reviews.

In 2009, the DHP proposed revisions to Rule 4 in an attempt to clarify the DHP's role under Act 250 law. The many useful comments received in the summer of 2009 helped produce a much more useful, clearer, and comprehensive rule.

For a full copy of existing Rule 4, proposed Rule 4, all comments received during the 5 public meetings held last summer, and other stakeholder comments, go to:www.historicvermont.org/programs/Rule%204/archeo_act250_publicmeetings.htm

WHAT:

Public Meeting to get comments on the proposed "Historic Sites and Act 250 Rules"

VAM 2010

Issue: II-5

Some clarification is necessary on the information presented in the previous newsletter.

It was stated that the VAS would be offering three workshops in pottery manufacture, a flintknapping workshop and the Atlatl workshop. The Atlatl workshop is offered by Chimney Point State Historic site and the Vermont Division for Historic Preservation, not the VAS. We regret the error.

Officers and Board 2010

President
Shirley Paustian
sphavetrowel@myfairpoint.net

Vice President

Bob Brinck
bobrinck@aol.com

Secretary
Candace Lewis
candace.lewis@ccv.edu

Treasurer
Charles Knight
charles.knight@uvm.edu

WHEN: WHERE: CONTACT:

April 29, 2010 12:00 Noon - 1:00 PM

Montpelier National Life Building, National Life Drive Calvin Coolidge Conference Room-6th floor

Giovanna Peebles giovanna.peebles@state.vt.us

> Submitted by: Giovanna Peebles Director, VT Division for Historic Preservation State Archeologist & SHPO

Board of Directors Amy Bradford bchaos58@aol.com

Allen Hathaway hathaway56@myfairpoint.net

> Brigitte Helzer bahelzer@gmavt.net

Raymond Rodrigues Raymond_Rodrigues@msn.com

Administrative Coordinator Georgeana Little rgtle@stoweaccess.com

Journal Staff Vic Rolando, Editor vrolando@maddog.net

Geana Little, Assistant Editor rgtle@stoweaccess.com



Georgeana Little Vermont Archaeological Society